
July 3, 2020 
 

Good Evening Shooters, 
 
On Wednesday evening Governor Lujan Grisham issued a new health order requiring persons traveling 
from another state other than New Mexico by either air or car to self quarantine for 14 days upon entering 
the state. Potential fines would be assessed to the individual entering the state. We don’t want our out-
of-state shooters to be placed in this situation. This placed a tremendous burden on the NRA Whittington 
Center and after careful consideration we (NRA Whittington Center & the New Mexico State Trapshooting 

Association) decided to cancel this shoot. The New Mexico State Shoot has been re-scheduled 
for August 27 -30 and the new shoot will be available on Presquad starting at 5:00 pm Mountain 

Time on July 4, 2020. 
 
We have been working with ATA staff and they are making arrangements to get a Colorado & Texas site 
available to those of you who wish to shoot the Southwestern Zone shoot. New Mexico shooters will be 
able to shoot the Southwestern Zone shoot at either the Albuquerque Trap Club or the Southwestern 

Shotgunners Club in Silver City. Out-of-state shooters attempting to shoot in New Mexico 
at this time will be turned away and you will be required to self-quarantine for 
14 days. 
 
Those of you that had RV reservations at the NRA Whittington Center are encouraged to call them and 
cancel/change your reservation. Their phone number is 800-494-4853. 
 
We hope that you understand why we needed to take this action and hope that you consider attending 
our State Shoot in August. Weather should still be very nice and hopefully we will be past these public 
health orders. 
 
Stay Safe & Good Shooting! 
 
Joel Schram 
President 
New Mexico State Trapshooting Association 
 


